
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

DAVID Y. IGE 
GOVERNOR OF HAWAII 

SUZANNE D. CASE 
CHAIRPERSON 

BOARD OF LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCES 
COMMISSION ON WATER RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 

 
KEKOA KALUHIWA 

FIRST DEPUTY 
 

JEFFREY T. PEARSON P.E. 
 DEPUTY DIRECTOR - WATER 

 
AQUATIC RESOURCES 

BOATING AND OCEAN RECREATION 
BUREAU OF CONVEYANCES 

COMMISSION ON WATER RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
CONSERVATION AND COASTAL LANDS 

CONSERVATION AND RESOURCES ENFORCEMENT 
ENGINEERING 

FORESTRY AND WILDLIFE 
HISTORIC PRESERVATION 

KAHOOLAWE ISLAND RESERVE COMMISSION 
LAND 

STATE PARKS 
 

STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCES 

POST OFFICE BOX 621 
HONOLULU, HAWAII  96809 

  

 

 
Testimony of 

SUZANNE D. CASE 
Chairperson 

 
Before the Senate Committee on 

WATER, LAND, AND AGRICULTURE 
 

Monday, February 1, 2016 
2:45 PM  

State Capitol, Conference Room 224 
 

In consideration of 
SENATE BILL 2382 

RELATING TO THE MAALAEA SMALL BOAT HARBORS. 
 

Senate Bill 2382 proposes to appropriate funds for pier improvements at Maalaea Small Boat 
Harbor on Maui.  The Department of Land and Natural Resources (Department) supports this 
measure provided that its passage does not replace or adversely impact priorities indicated in 
the Department’s Supplemental Budget request. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on this measure. 
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TESTIMONY OF THE OCEAN TOURISM COALITION  
SPEAKING IN STRONG SUPPORT OF SB2382 RELATING TO MAALAEA SMALL BOAT 
HARBOR 
 
My name is James E. Coon, President of the Ocean Tourism Coalition speaking in strong 
support of SB 2382.    The OTC represents over 300 small ocean tourism businesses 
state wide.  Most of these are family businesses which are locally owned and operated.  
Many of them have been in business for several decades and are an important and 
valued part of their respective communities.  Many of these businesses operate from 
Maalaea Small Boat Harbor.  Additionally, there are many private boat owners and 
Commercial Fishermen that have moorings in Maalaea Harbor.   
 
The piers in Maalaea Harbor are in desperate need of repairs.  It has been decades since 
slip repair was done in Maalaea Harbor.  Many companies have taken it upon 
themselves to repair their finger piers, however the permitting process can take up to 
two years for individuals and the cost is very high.   
 
Please appropriate these badly needed funds for this long overdue project.  
We humbly ask you to pass SB 2382. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
James E. Coon, President OTC 
 

The Voice for Hawaii's Ocean Tourism Industry 
1188 Bishop St., Ste. 1003 
Honolulu, HI  96813-3304 

(808) 537-4308 Phone (808) 533-2739 Fax 
timlyons@hawaiiantel.net 
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